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Tēnā koutou katoa, 
 
This week there is a definite feel that spring is in the air! 
 
We need your help with a couple of things.  
 
 

Uniform and Hair: We take pride in how we present ourselves. We have been 
 asking students to wear correct uniform and have hair tied up and we would           
appreciate your support with this. I have included our uniform reminders in this     
newsletter. We will be putting out a community survey shortly regarding our uniform 
so keep an eye out for this. 
 
 

Road crossing: You will have seen our new process for crossing the road. Thank 
you for your support and patience while we get it right. I appreciate that this is        
taking longer than usual but this is for the safety of all. Please ensure you are       
parking safely when collecting your child/ren in the parking bays. It is very Hazardous  
to double park and have your child run out. This holds up the traffic and becomes 
very dangerous. There are two options around this. Park across the road and we will 
cross your children or come a little later when the traffic has slowed down and the 
parking bays are less busy. 

 
We have reviewed our mask wearing protocol and have decided  
the time has come to make mask wearing optional for both staff and  
students. We will support any students wishing to wear masks and  
you may notice that several of our staff have chosen to keep  
wearing them. We will go back to mask wearing if we have another  
spike in covid and or the flu. 



Thank you to the families who have donated small toys for our Peer Mentors 
lunchtime activity. We are still in need of old matchbox size cars if you have any that 
are no longer needed. 

 

 

 

 
 

Do you have  any small cars lying around that you would like to donate to us. 

We want to have a selection of cars that the children can play with at break times. 

If you do have some to spare please send them along to the office and we will get this 
up and running. We would be very appreciative. 

 

School photo emails have been sent out  

with a code that you can use to see the  

photos before you buy. If you have not                           

received a code via email please check 

Spam folder. If it isn’t there give Ivy a ring  

and she will sort it for you. 

 

Our students created amazing calendar art.  

                                       They are looking stunning.  

Price lists and order forms have gone out.  

These make excellent Christmas presents.  

Calendars, cards and notebooks. 

Orders need to be in by  the 22nd of September. 

 

Our children are practicing hard for our annual cross country. This year our students 

will be bussing over to St Marcellin School to compete. 

Keep September the 12th free… more details  

will come closer to the event. 



 



This is a new initiative coming to Whanganui… what a cool event to be a part of! 
We will definitely be putting in an entry as a school. However, share it around as 
they will only go ahead if enough people sign up. 









Well done to us!!! 

We raised $291 for  

the Cancer Society. 



Mosaics from our Gifted and Talented Art Programme 
with Mrs Kaua. 
How amazingly cool are these? 











 

LOVE TENNIS @ Whanganui Tennis Club 

Sunday 11th September 11am - 4pm 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/whanganuitennisclub 

https://www.facebook.com/whanganuitennisclub/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWM34lJrcTVM4ft1xHKIjyB41l7FflPTn6gnZdUycejumSMIOMkD6W0CEjZ-nDTD42cxrVH5jrbareFqK7-nSKebJdIP_vcUQKILQ_t-oReLv5yL81KLSM90ed3U4jtqDyVAx6v7mQYN0vEM5JxnPxLDtY17PCHr6DdILiEr3_D8OiM2tDB4oLqnZk7Pph4gt4&__








This term we are focusing on Integrity.  As I have been on duty I have 
been saddened by the language that I am hearing in the                
playground.  Swearing and conversations between some students 
that lack of integrity for themselves and the fact that this affects the 
integrity of our student body and school.   
 
So I reflected on this as part of my prayer and readings and found 
something that sums it all up.  After reading it, I have thought we need 
to help our students change their script from cursing to praise.  Do 
they know how to praise?  Do they hear enough praise?  This is going 
to be my focus for my class - how can we praise others - actually    
giving them a word bank they can use. 
 

Swearing is the use of coarse language and the improper use of sacred 
names or concepts in our everyday communication. People swear for       
various reasons but usually because of frustration, lack of self-control, low 
self-esteem, or immaturity. The Bible teaches us that what comes out of our 
mouths is an indication of what is in our hearts, and one way to purify our 
hearts is to guard carefully what comes out of our mouths because we will 
be judged for this. 

Set a guard, O Lord, over my mouth; 

Keep watch over the door of my lips. 

- Psalms 141:3 

The best way to avoid swearing is to experience the joy that comes from 
saying what is right and good as well as hearing it said to us. 

Cath Daignault  
Director of Religious Studies 
 





 

 

 

 

 

 

Have you enrolled your pre-schooler for  

2022 or 2023? 

Do you know families with pre-schoolers  

thinking about joining us? 

 

We are always in planning mode. It is helpful for us to know 
who is coming so we can accept new families to our school 
community. 

 

It’s not too late to enrol your pre-schooler. If you know of 
a family interested in joining us please ask them to come in 
and see us or ring Ivy on 3431227 for an enrolment pack. 

 





 

 

We are now into the SPRING term.  

This means a time to polish ourselves! 
 

Long hair -  to be tied up with black or navy ties. 

Please keep fringes tidy and above the eyes. 
 

Earrings - only plain studs or sleepers                                                              

please. 
 

Taonga and Crosses - may be worn but must be tucked                              

in for  safety. 
 

Shoes - Black lace up or Velcro shoes must be worn                                

when arriving and leaving school. 
 

 

 

Name it, name it name it! We have 260 students… a black   vivid marker 

works well! 
 

Please keep fancy shaved haircuts for the holiday breaks. 
 

Anderson’s Uniform Shop are happy to help with both new and second hand. If things 

are a struggle please do come and see me.  

We are here to help. 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you have shifted, had a new phone number, 

changed your emergency contacts or changed 

work numbers please let us know. 



Please use our Absentee option on our School 

App when your child is sick. This makes things so 

much easier for us here at school. Please give a 

detailed reason as this helps us to monitor the 

spread of illness and to assign the correct          

absence code for the Ministry of Education. 

School App  

From the Google 
Apps / Play Store: 
SchoolAppsnz St 
Mary’s School   



                        We need your help… 

 

                                         

                                        We have a lot of bugs floating around                    

                                        and they are spreading rapidly. 

If your child is unwell with coughs, sore throats, vomiting or 

has diarrhoea you are required to keep your child at home and 

remain at home until  48 hours after all symptoms have 

stopped.  

This is vital to contain the spread of bugs. 

Please remember to put their absence in the school app. 

Term Dates - 2022 
Term One 
Tuesday, 8 February - Thursday 14 April 

Waitangi Day Monday, 7 February 

Term Two 
Monday 2 May - Friday, 8 July 
Queens Birthday - Monday, 6 June 

Matariki - Friday 24 June 

Term Three 

Monday, 25 July - Friday, 30 September 

Term Four 
Monday, 17 October - Thursday 15 December  
Labour Day - Monday, 24 October 

End of Term 4 Thursday,15 December 



Who to see…  
If you have a query or concern regarding your child please email or 
see your child’s Teacher first. If you still require assistance please see 
your child's Team Leader as follows: 
 

Junior Team 
Dallas Limpus: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from the JLC, Room 3 and 4 
 

JLC: dallasl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Room 3: amandab@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 4: lewisw@stmarys.ac.nz 
 

Middle Team 
Cath Daignault: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
Students from Rooms 5, 6, 7 and 8 
 

Room 5: heatherl@stmarys.ac.nz 
Room 6: theresec@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 7: devonc@stmarys.ac.nz    
Room 8: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
 

Senior Team 

Chris Scudder: chriss@stmarys.ac.nz 
Students from Rooms 9, 10 and 11 
 

Room 9: chriss@stmarys.ac.nz  
Room 10: sarahp@stmarys.c.nz  
Room 11: iank@stmarys.ac.nz  
 
Ivy: ivys@stmarys.ac.nz  
DRS: cathd@stmarys.ac.nz   
Deputy Principal: katiel@stmarys.ac.nz   
Principal: jacquil@stmarys.ac.nz  
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